### **NEWS FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL**

## Car Parking in Nancledra

Currently on the agenda of Parish Council meetings is the issue of Car Parking in Nancledra. In this day and age of more and more cars, parking can be a problem in small villages, none more so than here in Nancledra where a number of houses have no parking outside. As a result villagers use the space outside Cledry Meadow which can sometimes lead to problems and congestion, when people are parking more than one vehicle there. The Parish Council are working hard to try and ensure an amicable solution for all.

## **Cledry Meadow**

The Parish Council has been delighted to see a number of events taking place in Cledry Meadow during August, namely a Summer Sizzler BBQ and an Open Air Service, both organised by Towednack Parish Church. Hopefully the weather will have been kind for these events and the village have been able to enjoy using this area for local get togethers.

# **Dark Skies Update**

The Penwith Landscape Partnership is now in its final phase and the Dark Skies project is firmly embedded in it thanks largely to Sue James, the Cornwall Councillor for St Just, who is very passionate about the project.

## **Meetings**

The Parish Council welcomes all residents to the monthly Parish Council meetings. There is a 15 minute period, at the start of each meeting, which is set aside specifically so that residents can voice any concerns they have on any parish matter. After this period they may choose to leave, or stay and listen to (but not join in) council deliberations.

The Parish Council needs to know residents views on parish matters to enable it to make balanced judgements and sound decisions on the important matters that affect our community.

The Parish Council usually meets on the last Tuesday in the month at 7.00pm (exceptions to this are May & December). The meeting dates for the next three months are: 26<sup>th</sup> September, 24<sup>th</sup> October & 28th November.

#### **Contact**

You can contact the Parish Council by email at: <a href="mailto:towednackparishcouncil@gmail.com">towednackparishcouncil@gmail.com</a>, by telephoning the Clerk, Fiona Drew, on 07986 667509, or by contacting any member of the Council as follows:

Mr K Hughes (Chairman) 07923 383149

Mr J Brookes (Vice-Chairman) 01736 799492 zpcjb@me.com Mr D Carr davidcarr9858@talktalk.net

 Mrs J Evans
 01736 740858

 Mr G Hollow
 07763 187763

 Mr W L Hollow
 01736 741350

Mrs A Philip amephilip@hotmail.com